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Research Topic and Problem Statement

The increasing number of hydro-geological hazards in mountain regions worldwide
is causing extended damage, posing a great challenge to community resilience.
Mountain regions are particularly exposed to the adverse effects of climate
change. The vulnerabilities of mountain communities to climate-related risks are
further exacerbated by socio-economic and political pressures interrelated to
changes in the land management systems over time. To reduce community
vulnerability to these risks, the Sendai Framework for Disaster Risk Reduction
encourages efforts towards a holistic understanding of disaster risk and
strengthening disaster governance. These Priorities for Actions benefit from
transdisciplinary research for better understanding social-ecological
interdependencies in relation to disaster management. Upon researchers’
engagement with local actors, the process of co-creation of transformation
knowledge leads to the development of ad-hoc adaptation strategies. More
guidance is however still lacking on transdisciplinary methodologies that can
facilitate the development of adaptation pathways through the co-creation of
transformation knowledge based on complex social-ecological dynamics.

Adopted Methods

This research aims at contributing to this topic, suggesting the adoption of
qualitative methods for the co-creation of transformation knowledge that can
support the risk governance and enhance community resilience of two identified
UNESCO Biosphere Reserves: Italian Julian Alps (Italy) and Tadami (Japan). Both
sites are in mountain areas and are recognized for their exceptional biodiversity
and cultural richness that has for centuries been shaping these social-ecological
systems. The transdisciplinary research will adopt methods from the social
sciences and humanities in collaboration with local stakeholders and communities.
Longitudinal data on past events and changes in the way communities have been
interacting with their environment are collected through focus groups and
in-depth interviews, for the co-creation of narratives. These narratives are then
analysed and translated into transformation knowledge in contribution to
developing adaptation pathways.

Findings

Methodological approach and preliminary findings to this research project will be
presented, showing initial results on the analysis of narratives of the studied
social-ecological systems.


